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July 12, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to sign an interlocal agreement with the City of Seattle to increase the capacity for affordable housing development and community development in the unincorporated areas of King County.

Specifically, this ordinance will authorize the Executive to enter into an agreement with Seattle that will allow Capitol Hill Housing Improvement Program (CHHIP), a public corporation chartered by Seattle, to develop affordable housing and community development projects outside Seattle in unincorporated King County. CHHIP desires to work with community partners in unincorporated King County in the future, and King County legislative approval is required to allow such partnership work to occur. 

CHHIP’s charter allows it to further its community development mission outside the city limits of Seattle. Seattle’s municipal code provides that if authorized by its charter to do so, a public corporation may undertake projects and activities outside the limits of the city in another jurisdiction whose governing body has consented to such activities by interlocal agreement with the city. The Seattle City Council has adopted legislation that permits the city to enter such an agreement with King County (see Attachment #1).

This legislation benefits the County because CHHIP working in unincorporated King County will provide valuable community benefits. CHHIP is a high-capacity public corporation with a mission to improve lives and stabilize communities through affordable housing and community development projects. CHHIP works in a model that partners with and supports local community-based partner organizations as a fundamental element of project design. CHHIP is a great partner with the County in providing opportunities to build capacity and co-ownership opportunities for community-based organizations in unincorporated areas.
 


This legislation furthers the following two goals of the King County Strategic Plan:

· Health & Human Services: Improve the health and well-being of all people in our community. Reduce disparities and improve overall health and personal well-being to create thriving communities;
· Accessible, Affordable Housing: Increase access to quality housing that is affordable to all. Provide targeted affordable housing resources to communities and individuals that meet their specific needs.

This legislation also furthers the Community Partnerships goal area of the Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan, with CHHIP and the County providing technical assistance support to community-based partners in order to build their internal capacities.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will provide community benefits to residents of unincorporated King County in the form of additional affordable housing development and community development capacity.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

Attachment #1 City of Seattle Ordinance 125424
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